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Dear Mr Samuel
ACCC Grocery Inquiry - Mclbourne Hearing 19 May 2008

I refer to my letter on the above matter dated 27 May 2008 in which i congratulated you for
raising with Woolworths the critically important issue of the size of the font used to show the unit
prices of prepacked grocery items in supermarkets.

Recently, a member of the Association visited the supermarket in Sydney where Woolworths 1s
conducting a trial of unit pricing referred to in the transcript of the hearing in Melbourne on {9
May.

The following extract from the transcript suggested that at the trial Woolworths might be using a
large font to show the unit price on shelf labels:

MR SAMUEL: Out of deference to the more maturing members of the community,
have vou got any idca what sort of minimum font vou 1 be looking at?

MR LUSCOMBE: Well, if - - -

MR SAMUEL. Given that I do remember the Safeway fonts and they were juirly
small.

MR AYLEN: In fairness. Michael, witl the test, [ believe we 're currentlyv af nine.
MR SAMUEL: Yes.

MR AYLEN: Now. it could he 8, it could be 10, a bit like my evesight, but [ think
we re bout 9 mill with the test at the moment.

MR LUSCOMBE: I'll be applving my owii test, ¢liairman,

MR SAMUEL: Well if I could also be consulted in that, that would be helpful,
thank vou. Al right.
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I am advised that on the day of the visit, the font being used o show the unit price on the shelf
labels was only 2mm high and that consequently the unit price information was not easy to read
even at eye level and impossible on the lower shelves.

The Association reiterates that unit pricing systems will be used fully by consumers only if the
information is presented prominently. Accordingly, it is essential that any supermarket providing
unit price information, compulsorily or voluntarily, be required to meet minimum standards for
prominence of presentation. Minimum standards are required also for many other aspects of unit
pricing, including the units of measurement used (o indicate the unit price. At the Woolworths'
trial the unit of measurement for weight is 100g and for volume is 100mL. The standard should
be kg and Titre.

Yours sincerely

Cherie Dalley
President
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